
From: Laura Joudrey  

Date: March 13, 2025 at 5:59:33 PM CDT 

To:  

Subject: Hank 

To whom it may concern. 

 

My name is Laura Joudrey, I live at 7 Riley Ave in Jackson’s Point  which is directly beside 

Nathan, Natasha and their dogs. I am writing this to share my families honest experiences and 

interactions with Hank. We have been Neighbor’s since they first got hank, our back deck 

directly faces their back yard. I have seen him grow from a puppy into the large dog he is today. 

Having not been close to Nathan and Natasha in Hanks youngest years I inwardly questioned the 

low backyard fence but our worries were unwarranted. If we walked by or the kids rode their 

bikes he would quietly watch them , never barked at us or made us feel uneasy. Nathan and 

Natasha are social people and I have witnessed many backyard gatherings some quiet and other 

times with a little more energy with people coming and going and Hank just walks around 

checking things out or is laying quietly. Ive seen puppies jump and nip at him and he was very 

patient with it as well didn’t get aggressive in the least. As time went on we started to directly 

interact with Hank more when they would bring him down to the lake for a swim. The kids we 

always happy to see him and play with him. Now we join them in the yard for social gatherings 

and are completely at ease with him around us and the kids. He is not a mean or aggressive at all 

in my opinion.  If you have any further questions please feel free to reach out to me by phone or 

email.  

 

Laura Joudrey 

 

 

https://www.google.com/maps/search/7+Riley+Ave?entry=gmail&source=g



